THE HARROWBY LANE SURGERY
  PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
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Patient Participation Group Minutes 

Meeting Date – 31.01.24
Venue – Harrowby Lane Surgery, Meeting Room
Surgery Representatives - Nicola Walker, Assistant Practice Manager
PPG Members – Carole Williams, Gillian Cornforth, Debbie Abrams, Stella Hickman, Sheila Rimmington, Moira Chambers and Liz Hutchinson-Gregg
	AGENDA ITEM
	DETAILS
	ACTION

	1
	Welcome introduction provided by NW.

A special welcome to our new member SH and introductions from PPG members.

Apologies received from AD and JA. 

Items reviewed from the previous meeting – by NW.
a) PPG Minutes have been added to the practice website as requested by the group. The minutes can be accessed using the following link. 

https://www.harrowbylanesurgery.co.uk/patient-group/

b) 2024 meeting dates provided to PPG members as requested, the list includes 6 meetings across the year. Meetings will continue alternate Mondays and Wednesdays as voted by the group.  

c) Christmas raffle update – total funds raised was £267. The surgery has purchased a blood ketone machine to aid with new/ early diagnosis of diabetes for use by clinicians and the practice nurse. NW will provide updates with any further purchases of equipment with the money raised and PPG will communicate any useful ideas. 


	N/A

N/A
N/A

NW to share updates with PPG


	2
	Items by MC

1) Pharmacy First Service – MC requested to know more information about the new service. NW informed PPG that the surgery is currently investigating which pharmacies are taking part in this scheme because this information has not yet been provided, and we are looking into this further before we promote to patients. It is being advertised that patients can attend pharmacies for medical help instead of their GP, PPG members expressed concerned about pressures on pharmacies. There are 7 minor illnesses which patients can attend their pharmacy for, these include acute sore throat, acute sinusitis, acute otitis media, infected insect bites, impetigo, uncomplicated urinary tract infections and shingles. However, patients need to meet the desired criteria/ guidelines to be treated and exclusions apply, including age and pregnancy. 

NW will share further information with PPG members when we are actively using this service and we would like patient feedback on usage of the service. Currently we will continue to treat minor illness with our Nurse Practitioner and Paramedic clinics, but when we reach capacity will advise patients as appropriate regarding visiting local pharmacies.

	NW to update PPG as we receive further information and share feedback
PPG members to share experiences with the service

	3
	Item by DA

1) 2024 meeting dates – dates to be provided to PPG and discussed. See 1b – actioned. 

	       N/A

	4
	New paramedic clinics for winter pressures

The surgery has been allocated a paramedic Matt Holmes for acute, minor illness clinics, as part of the winter pressure funding. MC asked what the criteria is for the paramedic.
NW informed PPG members that Matt will see any minor/ acute illness in the practice clinics. Exclusions include higher risk patients e.g. pregnancy and ongoing chronic health conditions. These clinics are being shared with other local practices in the primary care network. 
The clinics in the surgery are tin addition to the Paramedic home visiting service which is still ongoing to support with housebound patients. Clinicians assess patients requests and if the criteria is met for a housebound visit, we can refer the request to a paramedic for visiting. 

	N/A



	5
	Citizen’s advice support for patients

The surgery has access to a Citizens advice advisor following the success from last year’s sessions. Clinics were being held in the surgery on Thursday’s throughout January, however there are changes in February where the advisor will be based at the central office in Finkin Street, Grantham so that other surgeries can benefit from the service too. Harrowby Lane Surgery patients will have access to telephone appointments and face to face appointments. Patients can be referred to the Citizens advice service by all practice staff, including the reception team.

	

	6
	Staff update 

K2 Primary Care Network have recruited a Care Coordinator who will hopefully be starting at the surgery in March. HR checks are currently being carried out.
Caroline Rowlett, Nurse Practitoner is back working at the surgery again doing locum sessions to help with the demand for minor/ acute illness since Erica McKee ANP retired. 
	        N/A 

	7
	Changes to private work 

Due to the increasing demands of administrative work in primary care, the surgery has made the decision to reduce some of the private work services we offer, including taxi and HGV driver medicals until we have been successful in recruitment for clinical staff. The reception team are advising patients that the service is currently unavailable for the next 3-6 months and the practice will review this decision during this period. There are local providers who can complete this work for patients and following research by the practice at reasonable prices too. These alternative providers can easily be accessed online. 
The surgery identified that foster and adoptions medicals were more difficult to defer elsewhere and therefore we will continue to do them. 


	NW to update PPG in 3-6 months regarding changes to private work services

	8
	ICB PPG Meetings 

Minutes from meeting 18.10.24 discussed with PPG members. Our PPG representative was unable to attend this meeting due to other commitments but had received the minutes.
Topics included general practice concerns, frequency of meetings and patient access.
NW encouraged PPG representatives to share any interesting updates/ information with the group following the local and national meetings.

	       N/A

	9
	Any other business.
A) Good experience by GC
GC shared a positive experience following a recent ear syringe referral for her husband at the practice. As previously discussed in the PPG meeting, the surgery needs to apply for prior approval before the treatment could be arranged. GC reported that her husband was offered an appointment promptly and there were a few local options including Specsavers in Grantham and Ancaster surgery. He opted for Specsavers and following a visit it was identified that he also needed a hearing aid, which has been fitted. NW was pleased to hear good feedback regarding the ear syringe referral service and will share this story with the practice team. 
B) Good experience by CW 

CW shared a good experience for cataract treatment. CW was asked to attend Grantham hospital (old Maternity wing), she was pleased with the referral process and received an appointment quickly. Overall, CW was very satisfied with the care that she received during this process.

C) Phones – MC shared that she had experienced problems with the practice telephone system recently. MC reported that she was 8 in the queue and then it went down to 4, but then went back up to 8. NW asked if MC could provide details for the management team to investigate this, including specific dates and times. 

SR experienced a variety of call charges which were provided at the last meeting, NW confirmed with the phone provider that we are not listed as a premium number and the phone engineer advised that the patient reviewed her provider and compared tariffs. Some of the calls documented were of 3 and 4 seconds long where the SR would not have connected to the practice reception team because the answer machine lasts longer than this, but she was still being charged. NW emailed SR with full details regarding this matter.

NW informed PPG members that the practice is currently looking into a new phone system which records phone calls, has a call back system and provides a more detailed level of data/ reports about calls. NW will confirm any contract changes with PPG members at the next meeting.
D) Ongoing recruitment challenges – by NW

      NW explained to PPG members that the practice is facing ongoing challenges due to being unsuccessful with recruitment in our clinical team. The surgery is heavily reliant on locums, but unfortunately this does little to contribute towards the ever-increasing clinical admin work, including the tasks which are essential to the daily running of the practice. For example, sick notes, medication requests, referrals, and the actioning of hospital mail/ third party communications. For the safety of our patients and staff, the online patient contact system is being switched off on some days earlier than planned, to prioritise and manage the workload.  
      Whilst we understand that these changes to our service can be frustrating for patients, practice staff are receiving an unprecedented amount of abuse, including swearing and unacceptable behaviour. The practice is actively trying the prevent unacceptable behaviour with a Zero-tolerance policy. This policy includes a warning letter to patients about the incident which has been witnessed by staff and patients are informed that if unacceptable behaviour continues, they will be at risk or being removed from the practice. PPG members agreed this was a good idea to deter unacceptable behaviour.
      PPG members were shocked and unhappy about these reports and requested that their disapproval for such behaviour is clearly documented in the minutes. PPG members also shared positive feedback regarding their experiences with the reception team. 
          NW discussed the idea of a statement from the
          practice to address the patient population regarding the      

struggles we are experiencing. PPG members voted that this was a good idea, and it would help patients better understand.  
NW emphasised that positive praise and feedback is actively shared with the practice team to counteract the negative comments and the staff are continuing to support each other. 

	N/A
N/A
NW to share update at next PPG meeting
NW to share the statement with PPG members

PPG members to share feedback / positive experiences with the practice

	10
	Next Meeting arranged for
Monday 25th March 1.30pm
If you are unable to attend this meeting, please inform Nikki, Assistant Practice Manager on Nicola.Walker30@nhs.net.


	ALL to attend


ACTION KEY

RED – PPG Members to consider/action.

BLUE – No action needed

GREEN – Surgery to action
BLACK – All to action 
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